



Minutes: Cowichan Bowmen Club Meeting April 2nd ,2024

1. Meeting called to order: (7:29 pm)

2. Reading over minutes from last meeting:

3. Correspondence:

- o BC Archery ambassadors- Pamphlet with more info will be available at the club house.

4. Treasurer's Report: Reviewed by Sara. Insurance payment has not come out yet but should have it by end of this week.

5. Previous Business – carry over:

- Design for hell hole shirt/sticker (Jaime). Jaime and Lindsay have discussed design. Amanda says we need to have a design by end of week to get shirts printed.
- Wild Sheep Society Kids camp (Lindsay). We still have not heard from society. Plan is 12 kids on the weekend of June 21/22. Lindsay to talk with his contact about this and have info hopefully for next meeting.
- T-shirt order turnaround- 2 weeks
- Newsletter (Graham). Graham as a newsletter to have everyone look at. Plan to go forward with this monthly. Next months have a focus on the hell hole. Graham will ask individual directors for write ups as needed.

6. New Business:

- TELUS quote- \$1200 a year for 50 MPBS internet. They will mail the equipment to us, and we will not need a tech to come to set it up. We need to find out how we can connect it. There is no phone line so we are unsure if we can have the internet connected. Sara is going to call and get more info about how we would connect the wifi because we have no phone line running to the club. Sara is going Shaw for a quote as well. Debate over speed of wifi and whether it's worth it. Will return to the issue next meeting after we find out whether it's even possible to hook it up. (Sara)
- Sand for broadhead pit (Lee). 20-yard broadhead pit bringing sand next couple weeks. Lee is going to bring a load of sand in the next couple weeks.
- Emergency response plan. Amanda is going to forward and create an emergency response plan to have posted inside and outside the clubhouse. Will include emergency contacts, etc.
- Bcaa 3d. Not happening at this point. Not inclusive to all our club members.
- Proposal attached from Mark Baker for Bare bow informal club shoot. Going ahead with this shoot.
- Graham is going to sign up for coaching course and he wants to know if the club will pay for the NASP & BC Archery coaching course. Because pat is certified BC Archery coach, just do NASP per budget reasons.

7. Directors Report:

3D: Lindsay Mitchell- Missing antelope target pieces. Keep an eye out. 2 courses. Lindsay put up flagging with paracord but is going to replace it with candy cane flagging. Prizes need to be sorted out by next meeting. Lots of work needed down below. We may need to have an extra work party. Sara motioned club donate \$250 for prizes for Hello Hole. 2nd Amanda. Passed.

Kitchen: Amanda Barry & Cynthia Barry- Costco shop before the Hell Hole. Lindsay asked if we could have snack like water & cliff bars etc at the bottom. Amanda would prefer not to do this due to possibility of liter. Discussed. Planning to have water down in the hole during the hello hole shoot.

Hunting: Lee Cameron- Nothing to report. Has received a few emails from hunters for trophies.

Family Night: Richard Kennett- Slow over the holidays but still going strong.

JOP: Graham Cannon- Slow over the holidays. Some kids have other sports but newer kids coming in.

Target: Sara Gibb- Mail match finished. Scores have been submitted. Upcoming 55+ qualifiers May 11th. No one has registered so far. Mark has registered. Anyone can shoot but they don't qualify unless 55+. Double 720 coming up in July. Amanda needs to judge 4

double 720s to get certified for judging outdoors. They won't let Darcy sign off from communication with BC Archery. Sara suggested having Bob judge it so Amanda can be certified. Suggested we do multiple double 720 to get Amanda certified as fast as possible. Do 2 this year. Host 1 in July and 1 early September. Discussed dates at next meeting and see what Darcy hears back from BC Archery judging officials.

Maintenance: Allen Plumbly- Getting tractor ready to cut field. Lawn mower is running but it won't go forward. Pat is going to look at it.

Communications: Graham Cannon- Updated the banner on the website so you can always see when the next meeting is.

Director At Large: Paul Tedrick- Starting to send emails and go door knocking for donations.

Special Events: Carlos Erding- Special event he booked on April 13th. Darcy already has the clubhouse booked.

Membership: Amanda Barry- 202 members as of tonight. Last Saturday was the BCHF event went well small turn out most from out of town.

Secretary: Lexy Antonenko- No report

8. Date of Next Meeting: May 7th, 2024

9. Motion to adjourn: